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ECCLESFIELD VILLAGE PLAN GROUP
Minutes of the meeting held on 
Monday 13 November 2006 at 8 p.m. in Ecclesfield Library
1. Apologies

None were received

2. Minutes of the previous meeting (1 November 2006): these were approved, nem con.

3. Announcement
Before the main business, Jim Percival (JP) announced that he wished to resign from the role of Secretary. He feared there might not be enough time to complete the EVP (Ecclesfield Village Plan) tasks by the deadline of 31 March 2007, and preferred to devote his time to helping with the production and analysis of the questionnaire.

The Chair then asked for a volunteer to take the minutes of the meeting, After a long silence, and in the absence of any other volunteers, Cllr Vic Bowden volunteered to take the minutes for this meeting only.

There was a general discussion about the timetable and the basic remit from YRCC (Yorkshire Rural Community Council) and EPC (Ecclesfield Parish Council). There emerged a lack of confidence in - and lack of knowledge about - the relationship with EPC. Howard Kemp (HK) answered many of the worries, and reassured the Group that, having attended the meeting of the Questionnaire Working Group from 7.00 to 8.00 p.m., he felt that a lot of positive work had already been achieved, and that there was a desire from the Group to see the EVP project through to the end.

As no bank account has been set up and no public liability insurance is in place, because of confusion as to how to pay for it. HK and VB answered that invoices were to be sent to EPC for payment.

Roger Tordoff (RT) asked Jim Percival to join the Questionnaire Working Group. JP accepted.

4. Vote of Thanks
Proposed: 

That Jim Percival be thanked for the tremendous amount of work he has contributed since the start of the EVP process last November.

Proposed: Jo Brady

Seconded: by everyone

VB reminded JP and other volunteers that all time devoted to the project, and any other contribution in kind (time spent in meetings etc.), needs to be logged and recorded, so that the community’s work counts towards the final accounts which will be submitted in March.

5. Treasurer’s Report

John Brady (JBr) reported that there had been a delay in setting up a bank account, but that this was now in hand. A fourth signatory was required, but as yet there had been no volunteers.

6. Constitution
JP presented the model Constitution for the Steering Group. It became apparent after advice from Howard Kemp that we have all been confusing two things: although a previous meeting had set up “Friends of Ecclesfield Village”, hopefully as an umbrella organisation for other groups, the conditions of Defra money via YRCC mean that a “Village Plan Steering Committee” of 12 members needs to be properly constituted.

Proposed: 
That the formal Constitution would be adopted at the next meeting, where 12 definite names would have to be recorded, from which a Chair, Secretary and Treasurer/Financial Overseer would have to be elected. The 12 would have formal voting rights, but other residents of Ecclesfield are still needed to contribute to meetings and working groups.

Proposed: Jim Percival

Seconded: Roger Tordoff

Approved nem con.

Action: VB to make copies of this Constitution so that everyone is clear for the next meeting.

Peter Barker had to leave at this point, so JBr took the Chair,

7. HK was invited to give a short overview of the process and answer questions.

JBr explained that he felt there had been a lack of information.

HK said that a good start had been made. Returns would be useful to give an idea of major and minor issues in the village which could later be tackled if appropriate. A report would have to be made on how we had tackled the process (including the questionnaire, plus photos and possibly videos), then an action plan would be drawn up to help with applying for the funding of individual projects. The “bottom line” was that the process would achieve something for the community, if only to bring various groups and individuals together. Cllr Vic Bowden noted that this has possibly already been achieved through Friends of Ecclesfield Village.

HK reiterated the need for all voluntary work to be audited. He also stated that the contribution from EPC was not to be a grant, but a percentage of the total budget.

8. Questionnaire Working Group

The members felt confident that they could bring the questionnaire to a swift conclusion, after looking at VB’s suggested questions, and comments from JP on layout and question structure.

VB indicated that, as EPC liaison person, she would need to be involved in the final stages.

9. Date of Next Meeting

Monday 27 November at 7.00 p.m. in the Library

